HAROLD STREET MEDICAL CENTRE
October 2017 Newsletter
CHRISTMAS 2017

We would like to support the local Food Bank this Christmas. We have a provided a collection box if anyone would also like to make a donation to this excellent cause. 

PROPOSED MERGER
We are still in the process of negotiations.  We recently had a meeting with the CCG when it was agreed to present a proposal at a public meeting on 23 November 2017.
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
We have set up a Patient Participation Group.  This is a good way for you to be involved with the practice and for us to get your views.  If you are interested please leave your details at reception.  Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 30 November 2017 at 12.00 at Harold Street.
STAFF CHANGES
We have a new member to our team – Jennifer Hart, Practice Nurse who works 3 days a week. 
TEXT MESSAGING
Please inform us of any change in your mobile number so that we can then make sure you can receive text reminders for your appointments.  This is a quick and easy way to contact you.
ONLINE SERVICES
Did you know that you can book appointments, order repeat prescriptions and view your detailed coded records online.  For more information please contact reception.

MISSED APPOINTMENTS
From June 2017 until 30 September 2017 a total of 132 appointments were missed which equates to 1320 minutes.  If you cannot attend an appointment please contact the surgery as soon as possible so that your appointment can be offered to someone else.
PERSON CENTRED CARE PLANNING
This is a Care Planning model which is promoting the house of care and the philosophy of care planning and support for self -management.  Our surgery promotes care planning for patients who have long term conditions like diabetes. 

Under this care planning there are practice supports to individuals which includes like agenda and goal setting, action planning, motivational interviewing and behaviour change.

DIABETES PREVENTION PROGRAMME
A new programme has started for patients who may be at risk of developing type 2 diabetes.  Patients whose HbA1c blood results are between 42 and 47 mmol/mol in last 12 months aged 18 years or over, not pregnant and do not have diabetes are eligible for this programme.  For more information please visit www.preventing-diabetes.co.uk
FLU VACCINATION
Flu is a common infectious viral illness caused by influenza viruses that infect the nose, throat and lungs and can cause mild to serious illness or further complications like pneumonia or worsening chronic conditions such as asthma or diabetes.  You can catch the flu all year round but it is especially common in winter and predicted to be worse at this time of the year.  You may be able to pass the flu to somebody before you know you are sick, so the best way to prevent flu is getting a flu vaccination each year.  PLEASE HELP OUR SURGERY BY GETTING VACCINATED AT THE PRACTICE.
HEPATITIS A AND HEPATITIS B VACCINATION
There is currently a global shortage of both Hepatitis A and Hep B vaccines and it is thought that the situation is likely to change in the next few months.  Apologies for any inconvenience caused but the situation is beyond our control.
